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FROM THE PRESIDENT

Greetings all,

Activities in the reserve recently received a 
significant boost, with our successful application 
for a Mitcham Community Development grant 
(“Improving community access and 
understanding in the Waite Conservation 
Reserve”). We received $3000 to put towards 
upgrading walking trails and installing 
interpretive signage pointing out key aspects of 
the flora and fauna. Particularly pleasing was the 
fact that the grant was fully funded in the face of 



Lastly, some bird news: a white-throated 
treecreeper recently turned up, which is the first 
record for the reserve of this species. Listen for 
its explosive piping call in the Wild Dog’s 
Glen/Urrbrae Ridge area. It will be interesting to 
see if it stays around, as their core habitat is the 
stringybark forests of the high ranges - it may 
just be a dispersing individual on its way 
somewhere else. Another first was a barn owl, 
calling from the top of Koala Gully – harsh 
screeches and an unnerving, almost human-like 
scream. Owls hav



advance, they are welcome to phone me and 
ask. Up to the minute information will also be 
broadcast on the Community Bulletin Board 
program on 891 5AN from 7am on the morning 
in question. It should also be pointed out that if 
people were to turn up at or close to the start 
time, transportation could be arranged. (This 
would also greatly assist the organisers in 
planning the day.)

As some will be aware, there are moves afoot to 
construct a new management plan to guide all 
works on the reserve in the forseeable future. 
Strong foundations have been laid, and work is 
proceeding well. When this task is complete, it 
should in theory be possible to outline a work 
program for an entire season. In the meantime it 
falls to me to make certain management 
decisions on a more or less ad-hoc basis, and 
therefore we will have to deal with these 
communication and access issues. It should be 
remembered that, even with the most thorough 
plan in place, some flexibility will always be 
needed to accommodate seasonal variations 
and other contingencies. If anyone feels they 
have something constructive to offer to either 
the management plan proper, or ongoing 
decision-making, I hope they will feel free to 
discuss it with other members in general, and 
myself and/or Scott in particular. 

Bryan Both
Working Bee Co-ordinator
0410 695 719 / 8331 8507

SCHOOL PROJECTS

In 2001/ 2002,  40 year  8 & 9 students from 
Urrbrae Agricultural High School will be 
participating in the Activ -8 a South Australian 
Youth Development Program.   The students will 
make a significant contribution to the monitoring 
and  restoration  of Waite Conservation 
Reserve.   Acti
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